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The state Court of Appeals today declined to hear the lawsuit challenging the so-called prison gerrymandering lawsuit brought by Senate Republican lawmakers, sending the matter to the lower Appellate Court.

GOP lawmakers are suing to overturn a 2010 law that would require prisoners be counted as residents of their last known address, not the prison they reside in.

The move would impact upstate districts home to most of the state’s prisons and those districts are predominantly represented by Republicans.

A lower court judge in Albany County initially upheld the law last year, but Republicans appealed to the Court of Appeals, the state’s highest court, with the hope that the suit would resolve the question quickly in light of the ongoing redistricting process.

The lawmaker-controlled Legislative Task Force on redistricting wound up following the law when setting boundaries for state Assembly and Senate districts. But LATFOR as it’s known decided to not count prisoners who do not have a last known address outside of prison.

The prison count law was inserted into the 2010 budget, the last spending plan approved before Democrats lost control of the state Senate.

The advocacy groups who want the law upheld.

From the Brennan Center:

“Today’s decision leaves in place New York’s law ending prison-based gerrymandering, which advances fairness in redistricting and is in complete agreement with New York’s state constitution. The opponents of this law lost the policy debate in the legislature, and their efforts to reinstate the old unjust practice of prison-based gerrymandering have so far been unsuccessful in the courts. We look forward to defending this vital law at the appellate division.”
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